
 

MORNING SERVICE 

Song Leader                    

Call to Worship             

Opening Prayer 

Scripture Reading 

Sermon 

Head of Table 

Assist (bread) 

Assist (cup) 

Assist   

Assist 

Assist Upstairs           

Ann/Closing Prayer 

                          

EVENING SERVICE 

Announcements/Prayer 

Song Leader 

Sermon 

Table/Closing Prayer 

 

WEDNESDAY -  Dec 8 

 

DEC 5 

T. Nighswonger 

B. Stump 

C. Bartlett 

D. Looper 

B. Stump 

B. Zakem 

S. Vizguerra 

T. Zakem 

J. Heath 

C. Charpentier 

J. Nighswonger 

L. Redelsperger 

 

 

M. Farley 

B. Sallee 

J. Zakem 

G. McCaul 

 

B. Sallee 

 

DEC 12 

Steven Kowent 

D. Waite 

K. Wilson 

J. Ravet 

D. Waite 

C. Farley 

M. Farnsworth 

Richi Rubina 

N. Konwent 

C. Ebenstiner 

Warren Brown 

B.Sallee  

 

 

J. Charpentier 

G. McCaul 

C. Bartlett 

J. Ravet 

 

 

 

Worship Assignments  

 

402 5th Street SW 

Puyallup, WA 98371   

 (253) 845-6312 

office@puyallupcofc.org 

www.puyallupcofc.org 
   

Sunday Bible Classes: 10 am  Sunday Worship: 11 am & 5 pm 
Wednesday Bible Study: 6:30 pm 

 

   Elders:   
  

     Chris Bartlett    (253) 732-7313 

  Gene McCaul    (253) 381-1990 

  Bob Sallee    (253) 209-0074 

  Ken Wilson    (253) 820-9150 

____________ 

   Deacons: 
 

       Jay Bowers               Mark Brown        Jean Charpentier 

                          John Dacca           Jonathan Holland  

                                    _____________ 

 

   Associate Minister:  Bob Stump                   (206) 664-1814 

   Counseling Center:  Ken Wilson                  (253) 820-9150 
____________ 

 

   Secretary:  Carolyn McCaul                            (253) 845-6312 

   Secretary/Bookkeeper:  Shannon Dacca    (253) 861-8280 

 
Class Topics 

 

Sunday Morning Adult 

 Bible Classes:  

Auditorium - “The Book of 

Luke” taught by Gene McCaul 

  Downstairs SIBI Classroom 

-  “People Helpers” taught by 

Ken Wilson 

 

Wednesday Evening Adults:  

Auditorium - “The Book of           

Colossians” taught by 

 Bob Stump 

ATTENDANCE 11/28:  Bible class: 144  Worship: 230 

CONTRIBUTION 11/28:  $4,452.00 

AVG. WEEKLY CONTRIBUTION Oct:  $5,904.69                                                 

BUILDING PLEDGE FUND:  $640,014.18 

CHANGE CONTRIBUTIONS:  $3,433.25 

Speakers and Sermons 

To Request Recordings: 
avroom@puyallupcofc.org 

Negative Attitudes 
 

Christians must not allow themselves to live with 

negative, faultfinding and critical attitudes. Decide to be 

positive and spiritual in both feelings and attitudes. Start 

acting the way you want to be and should be. When you 

take that first step, you will see major changes in your life. It 

is first the action and then the feeling. Attitude is one of the 

gauges that shows God, others, and you the level of your 

spirituality. “For ye were sometimes darkness, but now are 

ye light in the Lord: walk as children of light: (For the fruit of 

the Spirit is in all goodness and righteousness and truth;) 

Proving what is acceptable unto the Lord” (Ephesians 5:8-

10). Your negativity can impact both your overall spiritual 

health, and also your physical health. Changing your 

negative thoughts to positive ones requires God’s help and 

Elder for Dec:  Bob Sallee 

Deacon for Dec:  Jay Bowers 

Care Group for Dec:  Bob & Diane Sallee 

 

AM Sermon: 

Bob Stump 

“The Church was Bold” 

Acts 4:1-4 

PM Sermon: 

Jimmy Zakem 

“How Do We Say, I Love You?” 

 

December 5, 2021 



Family News (cont.) 

Family News 

Prayer List 

a conscious effort on your part. The good news is you can 

do it! Get your attitude right! Let’s go to heaven together. I 

love you. 

 

Charles Box 

Walnut Street Church of Christ 

Greenville, AL 

Prayer List (cont.) 

58th Annual West Coast Preachers & 

Leaders Forum: The Church of Christ at 

Southside is pleased to invite you to the 58th 

Annual West Coast Preachers & Leaders Forum, which will 

be held February 20-24, 2022. Our theme is, “United We 

Stand: A Study of the Book of Galatians”. You can check 

their website, at www.scocseattle.org or the flyer on the 

foyer bulletin board for more information.  

Meeker Elementary Holiday Gift Giving: We 

will be helping families in need with the 

Meeker Elementary gift giving once again.  All 

the children have been signed up for, but if you wish to 

help out, there is the option of buying gift cards for the 

parents or you can give a cash donation. If you would like 

to give a cash donation please see Bill Staggs. The sign up 

sheet can be found on the foyer bulletin board. All gifts 

need to be brought to the building, unwrapped and 

labeled, by Sunday, December 12th.  

Christmas Food Baskets:  We will be blessing 

those among our church family and those we may 

know who are in need of a little Christmas cheer 

by giving them a Christmas food basket. If you 

would like to donate to this cause, you can give 

your money or check to Bill Staggs. You can also drop your 

donation in the collection box or by using Venmo or Zelle.  

Just make sure you indicate in the memo section of your 

check Christmas food baskets.  

Teacher & Teacher Assistants Needed:  We 

are in need of a teacher for the 3rd and 4th grade 

Sunday morning Bible class and a couple of 

teacher assistants. Right now, the 3rd graders are going to 

the1st and 2nd grade class and 4th graders are going to the 

5th and 6th grade class, but these classes are getting 

crowded.  Please see Gene McCaul if you are interested.  

 Please continue to pray for Esther Kile’s  chemo treatments to be 

successful in destroying the cancer. 

 Update on Glenda Reiff’s cancer treatment.  The cancer in her 

kidney has shrunk  a little. Chemo is going OK for the stomach 

cancer. She is still tolerating the treatments, having the normal 

side effects but no allergic reactions. Please continue to pray for 

her treatments to be successful in destroying the cancer. 

 Michaela’s (Shawn Reiff’s good friend) father, Michael passed 

away last Friday.  Please pray for Michaela and the family as 

they grieve the loss of   their loved  one.  

 Denise Holland is requesting prayers for safety for Jon, who is 

traveling for work for awhile. Please pray for Denise & the 

family as well. 

 Susan Fahnstrom is on antibiotics again for a UTI. She also was 

diagnosed with arthritis in both knees and degeneration in her 

spine. She will be having an MRI soon to determine her 

treatment options. Please pray for her healing.  

 Kayleigh and Bradley (Paul & Susan Fahnstrom’s 

granddaughter and grandson-in-law) are traveling to Mexico for 

their honeymoon. Please pray for them to have safe travels. 

 Eric (Paul & Susan’s son-in-law) has accepted a job offer in Boise, 

ID and will be commuting until he and Erica sell their home. 

Please pray for a quick sale and for Eric’s safety as he travels 

back and forth.  

 Barb Fahnstrom is recovering from eye surgery. Please pray for 

her recovery to go well. 

 Praise God! Kristi Whitaker got the job she interviewed for last 

week.  She thanks you for all your prayers. 

 Please remember to pray for  Melody (JP Charpentier’s sister) as 

she is  still undergoing cancer treatments at this time.  

 Our missionaries and the souls they minister to:  

• Roman & Johanna Halamicek (Slovakia)  

• Mountain States Children’s Home (Longmont, CO) 

• Ray & Maricela Dennis (Cuernavaca, Mexico) 

• Mark Jamieson (Guyana) 

• Fuzzy & Elizabeth Volpitta (West  Seattle) *Please note  

the Volpittas’ will be moving to Missouri at the end 

of Jan. and they also will be having a baby sometime 

in March. 

Welcome: Tom and Debbi Bertram have made it 

known to the elders that they would like to worship 

and work with the church here in Puyallup. Their 

contact information will be coming soon. Welcome to Puyallup 

Tom and Debbi!  We are glad you and your family are here! 

Election of Trustees:  As required by state 

law as a non-profit organization, we must hold 

annual election of trustees.  We will hold the 

official election of the trustees on January 2nd at the 

end of the 11am worship service.  

Adult Friday Night Alive: The next Adult 

Friday Night Alive will be on December 10th. 

There will be a devotional, potluck dinner and White Elephant 

gift exchange. Please contact JP or Elisabeth Charpentier for 

more information on this event. 

Ladies’ Night Out: Thursday, December 16th, 

6:00 pm there will be a Ladies’ Night Out 

Christmas Cookie Exchange.  This will be at Sue 

Pedersen home.  Please see Sue Pedersen if you wish to 

attend.  Please bring 3 dozen cookies and an appetizer to 

share with the group.   

Teen Friday Night Alive:  Teens, please mark 

your calendar for the next Friday Night Alive 

on Friday, December 17th at 6:00 pm at the building. 

Lakeview Teen Area Wide: There will be an area 

wide teen event Sunday, December 19, 2:-00-7:00 

pm at the Lakeview church of Christ. There will be 

praise, encounters, a lesson, game time, dinner, and 

more praise. Even an ugly sweater contest! Teens, please see 

JP Charpentier if you would like to attend. 


